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Abstract. Urinary tract infections are a common cause of end-stage renal disease 
in Turkey. This prospective study investigated the antibiotic resistance patterns 
of uropathogens in order to recommend appropriate therapeutic protocols for 
children with urinary tract infections in Istanbul, Turkey. Between October 2007 
and October 2008, children presenting with a first episode of urinary tract infec-
tion to a pediatric outpatient clinic were enrolled in the study. Urine samples were 
cultured, and antimicrobial susceptibility testing was performed. Children with 
proven urinary tract infections underwent imaging studies where available. A total 
of 126 children with a first episode of community-acquired urinary tract infection 
were enrolled in the study. The median age was 60.6 months; 84.1% of the children 
were female. Of the 126 urine samples, Escherichia coli was the leading uropathogen 
(81.7%), followed by Proteus spp (7.1%), Klebsiella spp (4.0%), Enterococcus spp 
(3.2%), Enterobacter spp (2.4%), and Pseudomonas spp (1.6%). Among the isolated 
uropathogens, resistance to ampicillin (85.0%), amoxicillin-clavulanate (73.8%), 
cefazolin (37.3%) and trimethoprim-sulfamethoxazole (42.9%) was remarkable. 
A large number of Enterococcus species were resistant to all antimicrobial agents 
except vancomycin. A country-based evaluation of antibiotic susceptibility is 
needed to modify antibiotic treatment. Resistance to antimicrobial agents com-
monly used to treat urinary tract infections (nitrofurantoin, cefixime) is less a 
problem than resistance to other antimicrobials (aminopenicillins, cephalosporins, 
trimethoprim-sulfamethoxazole) frequently prescribed for other indications.
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